
Dear families,

Staffing News

I was very happy that we had a lot of applicants for the upcoming
teacher vacancy. We shortlisted five candidates and will be
interviewing and observing them teach all day next Tuesday. I hope
to be able to introduce you to another new member of staff in next
week’s newsletter.

Target Children Check in

All children are monitored throughout the year, but we do have
specific children that we ‘target’ to achieve a combined score. Next
week myself, Mrs Grant and Mr Tilling will be talking to all teachers
to ask them how these children are getting along, and deciding how
else we can support them to achieve their targets.
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Well done Year 6!
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Cake Sale

Thank you to everyone who supported our PTFA cake sale this afternoon. I
will let you know how much was raised in next week’s newsletter.

Year 6 SATs

Many congratulations to our Year 6 pupils who showed amazing resilience in
sitting their Standard Assessment Tests. I had the privilege of distributing
their bacon baguettes each morning and loved seeing their happy, smiley
faces. Even when delivering the last paper on Thursday I was expecting loud
cheers but they gave a muff led yay and definitely could have been more
excited to be nearing the end! We now have to await their results on 7th July,
Well done Year 6’s we are all very proud of you.

Notable upcoming events 

Next week we have another busy sporting week:

Monday 19th May - Year 3/4 and 5/6 Tag Rugby Festival
Monday 19th May - Year 5/6 girls cricket 
Wednesday 21st May - Hampshire Schools County Basketball finals 
Friday 23rd May - Year 6 boys cricket

Tuesday 20th May - Interviews for new teacher 

Wednesday 21st May - Reception junk modelling - family event

Thursday 22nd May - Reception Open Morning for parents of children joining
us in September

Friday 23rd May - MUFTI Day - dress like an animal (School council event
raising money for the bears at Wildheart Sanctuary)

Monday 26th May to Friday 30th May - half term holiday

Monday 2nd June - Start of Summer Term 2
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Year 6 Hockey

Sports News

Year 6 pupils have excelled again in sport and are now
Island Hockey Champions. Last Friday, a Year 6 mixed
team took part in the Island Quicksticks competition at
Smallbrook. Although the children had learnt hockey skills
in their PE lessons last term, this was the first time they
had played formal games. We took an attacking approach
from the start which resulted in three wins out of three
games in the round Robin event and meant we went into
the semi-finals as group winners. Again, an attacking
approach was taken in this game with Queensgate scoring
two goals and going through to the final against
Greenmount. The final game was very evenly matched, but
Queensgate defended well and attacked on the break,
winning the game by one goal. After playing five games,
the team didn't concede a single goal. Well done all the
team members and the rest of Year 6 who pushed these
players during their PE lessons to develop their skills.

Safety around the school

We have sent many reminders in the past but they are still being ignored.
Please do not let your children ride their scooters when on the school grounds,
especially in the front of the school as a Y3 boy was knocked over at the beginning
of the week. It is not safe and we ask that bikes and scooters are walked round the
school to be dropped off.
 
Regarding the school play equipment this is ONLY to be used by Queensgate
children during playtimes and scheduled sessions. Please do not let your children
climb them while waiting to come into school and at pick up. They will get hurt
and it is not suitable for little children.
 
Thank you for your support with this.
 



On Tuesday morning, our Reception Out and About group enjoyed a train ride from
Ryde to Brading. The children have been learning about different modes of transport
so had fun spotting lots of vehicles in Ryde, before catching the train.  The group
learnt lots of new vocabulary about trains and listened to train stories on the
platform at Brading. They especially loved going through the tunnel, under bridges
and looking for things out of the train windows. 

“We went on an electric train. I liked going underground in the tunnel. The train
went fast!” Isaac.

“We went on the train. I got to press the button to open the door. When we went on
the train we saw the steam train. At the station we saw a white and grey fluffy cat. It
wanted to eat our snack!” Ellisa

. 

 

Our Year 3 children have been learning about rivers this half term. This week’s Out
and About team visited Yarmouth and walked along the bank of the Western Yar. The
children used maps to locate parts of the estuary, including Thorley Brook and the
old tidal mill. They sat alongside the riverside and used watercolour pencils to draw
the view. 

“We went to Yarmouth to see the Western Yar. We did drawings of the river, using
watercolour pencils.” Charlie F

“We did colouring and drawing of the river and we used water over our pictures
which made it look real. It was fun.” Lexi 
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On Wednesday morning, our Year 1 Out and About children visited the Garlic Farm. The
group used maps to follow the farm trail, looking at how the land is managed and how
garlic is grown. The children had a great time playing frisbee golf on the woodland too! 

“We went for a long walk. I liked playing with the frisbees!” Layton 

“We went to the garlic farm. We went for a long walk. We had a snack on a log and we
played frisbee golf. My favourite bit was playing golf!” Felicity 
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The children in Year 2 have been learning about Charles Darwin this half term. On
Wednesday afternoon, the Out and About children became little nature-explorers when
they visited Newtown Creek. They liked using the binoculars, magnifying glasses and
bug pots from the ‘explorer satchels’, on loan from the National Trust visitors centre.
The group enjoyed visiting the bird hide, using the scope to spot a seal on the other
side of the harbour!



Queensgate Out & About
Out and About next week…

Please send your child to school wearing old play-clothes, suitable footwear and a
sunhat. We will be going out whatever the weather so please ensure your child is
dressed appropriately and has suncream applied at home. Many thanks in advance for
your support.

Tuesday 20th May am- Reception- RRJ
Train ride 
Toby, Jaxon, George, Jack, William, Noah, Mavrick, Tilly, Marcy, Chikaima, Elysia and
Flora. 

Tuesday 20th May pm- Year 3 
Medina River Walk
Bella, Dèva-Mae, Harvey H, Jamie, Corey, Clara, Logan, Harry, Riley, Poppy, Edward,
Ella-Rose and AJ. 

Wednesday 21st May am- Year 1- 1SC
Niton walk 
Antonia, Finley, Quinn, Chloe, Ezra, Thomas, Nithya, Joshua, Jovi, Romeo, Luca, Ananya
and Theo. 

Wednesday 21st May pm- Year 2- 2KG
Location to be confirmed 
George A, Sadie, Louis, George F, Imogen, Elijah, Olivia, Lenny, Holly, Archie, Lexi-Mai,
Neahve, Harrison, Luke and Raemarni. 
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Mental Health Awareness
Week

What’s for lunch next week ...

Yesterday, our Queensgate Primary staff wore green
to promote Mental Health Awareness Week.

This year's theme is Community.

Always remember, you are not alone. 💚
If you're struggling with your mental health, please
know it's okay to ask for help. Talking to someone
can make a big difference—please contact us on
mentalhealthsupport@queensgateprimary.co.uk
There’s strength in seeking support, not shame.

Take care of your mind like you would your body.
Reach out. Speak up. You matter. 



Best wishes,
 
 

Robin Chubb 
Acting Headteacher  

Attendance
 

 Whole School Attendance since September is 94.37%
 Whole School Attendance this week is 95.01%

 KS1 Class with best attendance this week is RLM with 98.29% 
 KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 6LR with 100%
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Have a lovely weekend and thank you for your continued support.










